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June 2019 

Madrid-Waddington Central School 
Have a great 

Summer! 

Congratulations to MWCS Class of 2019 
Graduation—Friday, June 28, 2019 at 7:00 PM 

John Dinneen Memorial Auditorium 

 
Dear Madrid-Waddington Community,  
 
Although we are still anxiously awaiting the arrival of some summer weather, all the other indicators of the 
end of the school year are well in place.  A truly remarkable amount of student success was realized over 
the past ten months due in large part to the support and dedication of our faculty, staff, administration, 
board of education, parents, and community.   
 

Thank you to our school community for approving all 2019-20 budgetary propositions presented by the 
Board of Education.  Congratulations to Tina Bush and Richard Hobkirk on their reelection to the Board of 
Education and welcome to new Board member Bruce Durant.  We are very fortunate to have a School 
Board that is devoted to the success of the district and continuously makes decisions based on the best 
interest of our students. 
 

Retirement is striking us hard this year as we bid farewell to two amazing teachers and an extremely car-
ing cafeteria monitor.  Amy Chase who many of our children have come to know as a welcoming face in 
the cafeteria will be leaving us after eight years. Joanne Deleel is retiring after thirty one years of instruc-
tion; the last thirteen years with us as an elementary special education teacher.  Mrs. Deleel has been a 
true advocate for children and has constantly sought out innovative methods to engage her students. Hav-
ing touched the lives of countless students over the past forty years, Ms. Tina Kowalchuk will be retiring 
and leaving behind nothing short of a legacy.  The impact a forty year veteran of Ms. Kowalchuk’s caliber 
has on a district can not be overstated and her presence in this building will forever be felt. We wish all 
three a happy retirement and thank them for their years of professional service to the students of Madrid-
Waddington. 
 

This will be a busy summer on campus as we are undertaking a lighting project that will see all the lighting 
fixtures in the building converted to LED.  This is a roughly $500,000 project that is fully funded through 
the New York Power Authority energy efficiency program. There is no cost to the district and it is estimated 
that the annual energy savings could be as high as $20,000.   
 

It has been an absolute pleasure working alongside the class of 2019 on their educational journey and 
now that it has come to an end, we look forward to their future success.  There is no doubt this cohort of 
excellent young men and women is well prepared to move on to their next adventure and will ensure that 
Madrid-Waddington is well represented. Best of luck in all future endeavors.   
 

A safe, enjoyable, and hopefully sunny summer to everyone.  We look forward to welcoming the students 
back in September. 
 
Cordially, 
 
Eric Burke 
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Class of 2019 Honor Students 

The Madrid-Waddington Central School District wishes to also recognize the following  
Honor Students from the Class of 2019 for outstanding academic achievement. 

Congratulations ! 

Summa Cum Laude 
Allyson Giorgi:  Allyson is the daughter of 
Stephen Giorgi and Kellie  Giorgi. Ally is go-
ing to attend St. Lawrence University in the 
fall and plans to major in Psychology.  She 
has been awarded the Augsburg North 
Country Scholarship. While in high school, 
Ally has participated in Chorus, Band, Star-
dust, Select Choir, Stage Band and Area All 
State Chorus.  She is a member of the Na-
tional Honor Society and this year, Ally 
serves as Drama Club President, Secretary of 
Stardust, Vice President of Tri-M Music Hon-
or Society and is Section Leader for Chorus. 
Ally has earned an Advanced Regents diplo-
ma with Honors, Mastery in Math and  
Science. 

Summa Cum Laude 
Braydon Bush:  Braydon is the son of Brian and Tina 
Bush.  Braydon will be attending the University of Rochester in 
the fall and plans on studying Mechanical Engineering and will 
be a member of the University of Rochester Football Team- the 
Yellow Jackets.  Braydon has been a member of National Honor 
Society and served as Co- President in grade 12. He is President 
of the Class of 2019, a three sport athlete- participating in Foot-
ball, Basketball and Baseball.  He has received Academic All 
Northern Award and is a NYS High School Athletic Association 
Individual Scholar/Athlete. Braydon was recognized as the Sec-
tion 10 MVP in Football- Defensive Player and made first team 
All Northern in grades 11 and 12 as well as Co Captain.  In Bas-
ketball, he was awarded First Team All Northern Honors and Co
- Captain his Senior year. Braydon has served as the Board of 
Education Student Liaison, is a member of the Drama Club, 
Outing Club, Varsity Club and Whiz Quiz Competition Team. He 
was part of the Stage Crew for Mama Mia as well as the other 
Fall and Spring productions since grade 9.  Braydon does a vari-
ety of volunteer service through the SUNY Potsdam Rebecca V. 
Sheard Literacy Center and attended the Section 10 Northern 
Athletic Conference, Student Athlete Leadership Kickoff Confer-
ence at Clarkson University. He has been awarded the Universi-
ty of Rochester Bausch and Lomb Scholarship, the Evergreen 
STEM Scholarship and the Wendy’s High School Heisman Schol-
arship.  Braydon has earned an Advanced Regents diploma with 
Honors, Mastery in Mathematics and Science. 
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Summa Cum Laude 
 

Emily Giorgi:  Emily is the daughter of Stephen 
Giorgi and Kellie Giorgi.  Emily will attend the 
College of St. Rose in the fall and plans on pur-
suing a degree in Music Industry.  She has been 
awarded the Trustee Scholarship from the Col-
lege of St. Rose. While attending Madrid- Wad-
dington CSD, Emily has participated in Chorus, 
Stardust, Select Choir, Band, Stage Band and 
the Area All State Chorus.  She is a member of 
the Drama Club, National Honor Society, is the 
Historian of the Tri- M Music Honor Society 
and is Section Leader in Chorus. Emily has 
earned an Advanced Regents diploma with 
Honors, Mastery in Science. 

Please see more Honor Students on  
Page 7…... 

Summa Cum Laude 
 

Maria Langford:  Maria is the daughter of Myron 
and Helen Langford.  Maria plans on attending Skid-
more College in the fall and will major in Psycholo-
gy.  She has been awarded the Skidmore College 
Grant. While in high school, Maria has participated 
in Chorus, Stardust, Select Choir, Band, Stage Band 
and the All County Chorus.  She is President of the 
National Honor Society and a member of the Tri- M 
Music Honor Society. Maria was Chief Editor of the 
Yearbook and has also participated in Drama Club 
since grade 8 and was cast as the lead in the Fall 
production, “Ask Any Girl.”In addition, she has stud-
ied ballet for 14 years through the Waddington Rec-
reation Program and the Ogdensburg Dance Cen-
ter.  Maria has been an active volunteer with the 
United Church of Madrid and the Madrid Dam Mu-
sic Series. Maria has earned an Advanced Regents 
diploma, Mastery in Science. 
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Future Plans for the Class of 2019 
(as of June 4, 2019) 

 

Jared Adams   Liberal Arts    SUNY Canton 
Tim Allen   Human Resources   SUNY Canton 
Noah Ashley        Workforce 
Dan Austin        Workforce 
Katelin Babbitt       Workforce 
Nathan Brothers       Workforce 
Christopher Burhans       Workforce 
Morgan Burns   Undecided    SUNY Oneonta 
Braydon Bush   Engineering - Mech., Optical Aero. University of Rochester 
Sabryna Campbell       Workforce 
Alexa Caswell        Workforce 
Peyton Chambers  Criminal Justice   SUNY Canton 
Camryn Chester  Elem. Educ./Art Ed.   SUNY Plattsburgh 
Sadie Conger   Early Childhood Ed.   SUNY Canton 
Cree Cordwell   Psychology    SUNY Potsdam 
Stephanie Curran  Business    SUNY Canton 
Caleb Currier   Criminal Justice   SUNY Canton 



 5 

Future Plans for the Class of 2019 
(as of June 4, 2019) 

 
Madelin Doelger   Sociology   SUNY Plattsburgh 
Emilie Eggleston       U.S. Navy 
Cody Fobare        Workforce 
Mallory Fraker   Business   SUNY Canton 
Aaron Gardner       Workforce 
Rachel Geagan   Culinary Arts   Paul Smiths College 
Allyson Giorgi   Psychology   St. Lawrence University 
Emily Giorgi    Music Industry  College of St. Rose 
Sydney Hosmer   Undecided   LeMoyne College 
Jacob Jock    Journalism/Comp. Science SUNY Albany 
Trent Jones        Workforce 
Sean Kelley        Workforce 
Samuel Kingston   Electrical Construction Alfred State 
Hanna Krasuska   Foreign Exchange Student 
Gerald LaBaff        Workforce 
Zackry LaBarge   Heavy Equip. Operator Trade School 
Jesse LaMere    Engineering - Bio/Medical St. Lawrence University 
Maria Langford   Psychology   Skidmore College 
Rylee Lawrence   Social Work   SUNY Canton 
Grace LePage    Psychology/Law  LeMoyne College 
Larissa Marschat   Pre-Vet Tech   SUNY Canton  
Alyssa Mayette-Oshier  Pre-Dental   SUNY Canton 
Nathan Moulton   Electrical Construction Alfred State 
Karina Norman   Communications  Ithaca College 
Alena O’Marah       Army National Guard 
Richard Pandel   Business/Accounting  Clarkson/ROTC 
Randy Parmeter       Workforce 
Cheyenne Planty   Criminal Justice  SUNY Potsdam 
Alexis Rivera    Exercise Science  SUNY Brockport 
Simon Roome    Music Ed./Bio  Ithaca College 
Evan Ruddy    Physcial Education  SUNY Brockport 
Morgan Sabre    Speech Pathologist  SUNY Plattsburgh 
Shaun Salsbery       U.S. Marines 
Mackenzie Sharpe   Nursing   North Country Comm. College 
Makenzie Sheffield   English Literature  Elmira College 
Emily Sochia        Workforce 
Matthew Taillon   Business Administration Mohawk Valley Comm. College 
Kellsie Tiernan   Physical Therapy  Daemen College 
Alexis VanPatten   Early Childhood Ed.  Cazenovia College 
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Sunday, June 2, 2019 
two of our graduating seniors,  

Morgan Sabre and Emily Giorgi were recognized for  
their accomplishments at the 

Senior Recognition Dinner hosted by the  
St. Lawrence-Lewis Counties School Boards Association  

held at Madrid-Waddington Central School    
CONGRATULATIONS!! 
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Summa Cum Laude 
 

Richard Pandel:  Richard is the son of Richard 
and Martha Pandel.  He is attending Clarkson 
and will be in the ROTC program majoring in 
Business and Accounting.  Richard received 
the Elks Academic top five award. Richard has 
been an active member of Whiz Quiz and has 
been the Secretary for the Class of 2019.  He 
is an athlete participating in Varsity 
Track,Indoor Track and Cross Country 
throughout four years of high school. He is a 
team captain on the Cross Country team.  He 
earned the Athlete of Distinction award as 
well as the Academic All Northern award and 
was awarded the Clarkson Scholarship. Rich-
ard has earned an Advanced Regents diploma 
with Honors, Mastery in Math and Science.     

Please see more Honor Students on  
Page 10…... 

Magna Cum Laude 
Simon Roome:  Simon is the son of William and Paige 
Roome.  He is attending Ithaca College in the fall major-
ing in Music Education and Biology.  Simon is a member 
of the National Honor Society and has participated in 
the Madrid-Waddington musicals. He has participated 
in both basketball and volleyball.  Simon has been in All 
State Mixed Chorus, NYSSMA and is a member of Tri-M 
Music Honor Society. He was selected, from a very se-
lective candidate pool to participate in NAfME (National 
Association for Music Education) in Florida for All Na-
tional Mixed Chorus.  In band, Simon has excelled in 
French Horn earning the honor of participating in the 
NYSBDA (New York State Band Directors Association) 
Honor Band. He received the Elks top music award and 
was recognized as the WWNY Channel 7 Arts All Star 
this year. Simon has earned an Advanced Regents diplo-
ma with Honors, Mastery in Math and Science. 
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FITNESS CENTER SUMMER HOURS 

for community use 
 

HOURS STARTING JULY 1 
                Monday – Tuesday—Thursday     5:00–7:30 PM 

         Fitness Center is closed July 4th & Labor Day 
 

                  Please use the doors by 
                 the Fitness Center 
 
 
 
 

 
  Check the website:     http://www.mwcsk12.org 

Out of town guests?  Have them join for a nominal fee.  See the supervisor for more details.  
All participants must be trained on the proper use of the  

Fitness  Center equipment by the supervisory staff.   

IMPORTANT REGENTS EXAM UPDATE from GUIDANCE OFFICE 
 

REGENTS EXAM REQUIREMENTS 
    All regular education students must get at least a 65 on FIVE Regents exams and meet course and credit require-
ments to graduate in New York State with a REGENTS diploma.  Students planning to obtain an ADVANCED RE-
GENTS diploma have additional test requirements. The exams required for a REGENTS diploma are: 
 
  Common Core/Integrated Algebra   Global History and Geography 
  One Science Regents     Comprehensive English 
  US History & Government 
 
Students who are interested in re-taking a Regents exam, either for  a higher score, or to meet the 65 requirement can 
take exams in the summer.  Please check with the Guidance Office for registration information, and testing dates.   

   
 

Also, any student interested in attending SUMMER SCHOOL must contact 
the Guidance Office by June 27 for enrollment information.  The Guidance Office will 

be open June 26 and 27, 2019 -  8:00 AM to 2:00 PM  
 

 

GENERAL REGENTS EXAM INFORMATION 

http://mwcsk12.org/
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SUNY Plattsburgh:  If you completed Model OAS for  college credit and would like your  transcr ipt sent 
to another college, please go to the following website:  www.plattsburgh.edu/about/offices-divisions/registrar/
transcripts 
This website will provide you with all the information you will need to have your transcript forwarded to the 
college you will be attending. 
 
Paul Smith’s College:  If you completed a Paul Smith’s course for college credit and would like your tran-
script sent to another college, please go to the following website: 
www.paulsmiths.edu/registrar/request-a-transcript 
The Guidance Office also has copies of Paul Smith’s Transcript Request Form in our office.  We can fax the 
request for you during business hours; however, a student signature is required.  For Paul Smith’s, there is no 
fee for the first transcript that is requested. 
 
SUNY Potsdam:  If you completed a SUNY Potsdam’s course for college credit and would like your tran-
script sent to another college, please go to the following website: 
http://www.potsdam.edu/about/offices/registrar/transcripts 

College Credit Courses at Madrid-Waddington:   Requesting Your Transcript 

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO 2019 SENIORS COMPLETING  

CAREER AND TECHNICAL EDUCATION PROGRAMS 
 

* Denotes member of the National Technical Honor Society 

 
  
   *Jared Adams   Natural Resource Mgt. 2 
   Timothy Allen   Graphic Communications 2 
   Noah Ashley   Graphic Communications 2 
   Daniel Austin   Automotive Tech. 2 
   *Katelin Babbitt  Cosmetology 2 
   *Nathan Brothers  Natural Resource Mgt. 2 
   Peyton Chambers  Automotive Tech. 2 
   Sadie Conger   Education & Human Services 2 
   Stephenie Curran  Cosmetology 2 
   Caleb Currier   Building Trades 2 
   *Madelin Doelger  Criminal Justice 2 
   *Cody Fobare   Metalworking 2 
   Aaron Gardner   Metalworking 2 
   *Trent Jones   Criminal Justice 2 
   Sean Kelley   Automotive Tech. 2 
   *Samuel Kingston  Natural Resource Mgt. 2 
   Zackry LaBarge   Metalworking 2 
   Randy Parmeter   Automotive Tech. 2 
   *Cheyenne Planty  Criminal Justice 2 
   Shaun Salsbery   Building Trades 2 
   *Emily Sochia   Culinary Arts 2 

http://www.plattsburgh.edu/register/transcript.php
http://www.plattsburgh.edu/register/transcript.php
http://www.paulsmiths.edu/offices/registrar/request-transcript
http://www.paulsmiths.edu/offices/registrar/request-transcript
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Cum Laude 
Morgan Burns:  Morgan is the daughter of 
William and Kim Burns.  Morgan will attend 
SUNY Oneonta in the fall. Morgan is a mem-
ber of the National Honor Society, Drama 
Club, Varsity Club, History Club, Yearbook Club 
and Prom Committee.  She has earned Aca-
demic All Northern honors during the Soccer, 
Basketball and Softball seasons. Morgan was 
Co Captain for Varsity Soccer and Basketball. 
She was chosen for First Team All Northern 
for basketball during the three varsity seasons 
and was starting goalie all four years during 
soccer. During her free time, Morgan has been 
a referee for the Biddy Basketball program, 
played on the AAU Travel Basketball team and 
was St. Lawrence County Dairy Ambassa-
dor.  Morgan has earned an Advanced Re-
gents diploma. 

Cum Laude 
Emilie Eggleston:  Emilie is the 
daughter of Joseph and Tara 
Danussi. Emilie has enlisted in 
the U.S. Navy and will ship out 
in September.  She is a very tal-
ented art student and most re-
cently was awarded the Pots-
dam Elks Club Excellence in Art 
award as well as The Painting 
Award from the St. Lawrence 
County High School Art Exhibit. 
Emilie is a member of the Na-
tional Honor Society, was Cap-
tain of the Cheerleading Team 
and participated in Track and 
Field. She keeps busy during the 
school year and summers work-
ing for Nationwide Insurance 
and the Madrid Smoke-
house.  She has also volun-
teered with the Madrid Dam 
Concert Series. Emilie has 
earned an Advanced Regents 
diploma. 

Summa Cum Laude 
GPA 95  and above 

 
Magna Cum Laude 
GPA 93 and above 

 
Cum Laude 

GPA 90 and above 
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Cum Laude 
Jesse LaMere:   Jesse is the son of Larry 
LaMere and Christine LaMere.  Jesse will 
attend St. Lawrence University in the fall 
and plans to major in Biology.  While 
attending Madrid-Waddington Central 
School, Jesse has participated in Drama 
Club, Varsity Club, Whiz Quiz and is a 
member of the National Honor Socie-
ty.  He has played Varsity Soccer, serving 
as Captain during his senior year, partici-
pated in Varsity Baseball, Varsity Basket-
ball and Track and Field. Jesse serves as a 
Biddy Basketball referee and has been an 
Alter server since the age of 10.  During 
the summers, Jesse works construction 
with his father. Jesse has earned an Ad-
vanced Regents diploma with Mastery in 
Science. 

Cum Laude 
Grace LePage:  Grace is the daughter of David LePage 
and Trina LePage. She will be attending LeMoyne Col-
lege in the fall and plans on majoring in Psychology/ 
Law. Grace has participated in chorus, Drama Club, Var-
sity Club, Yearbook Staff and is a member of the Nation-
al Honor Society.  She has also been class Treasurer 
since grade 10, served as Treasurer of the Volleyball 
team and is Secretary of the National Honor Society. 
Grace has been a cheerleader, played Lacrosse and Vol-
leyball. During the summers, she has worked at the Law 
Offices of Lekki Hill Duprey and Bhatt.  Grace has earned 
an Advanced Regents diploma with Honors. 
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Cum Laude 
Karina Norman:  Karina is the daughter of Mark and 
Sheri Norman.  In the Fall, she is attending the Park 
School of communications at Ithaca College, major-
ing in Television and Radio.  She has been a member 
of National Honor Society, Varsity Club, Drama Club, 
chorus, Select Choir, and Stardust.  Karina has per-
formed in numerous Madrid-Waddington musicals 
and has been the lead. Karina is a member of the Tri
-M Music Honor Society.  She has been a cheerlead-
er and part of the volleyball team earning the status 
of captain in both sports. Karina is Treasurer for 
Stardust and Secretary for the Drama Club.    She is a 
dedicated dancer starting when she was just four 
years old. Karina trains in ballet, jazz, hip-hop, mod-
ern, tap and lyrical. She volunteers often at the 
Waddington Resource Center and has a part-time 
job at the Body Shop Fitness and Salon.  Karina has 
been awarded the Rod Serling Scholarship from Itha-
ca College. Karina has earned an Advanced Regents 
diploma. 

Cum Laude 
Morgan Sabre:  Morgan is the daughter of 
Aaron and Jill Sabre.  She is attending SUNY 
Plattsburgh in the fall and majoring in Commu-
nication Science and Disorders.  Morgan has 
been a member of National Honor Society, Var-
sity Club, Drama Club, Chorus, Stardust and 
Select Choir.  She is also a member of the Tri-M 
Music Honor Society. Morgan has performed in 
numerous Madrid-Waddington musicals where 
she had notable performances.  This year she 
served as President of Stardust. She is an ath-
lete on the soccer team and figure skating. She 
works as a babysitter and assists at a friends 
bakery business.  Morgan has been awarded 
the North Country scholarship from SUNY 
PLattsburgh. Morgan has earned an Advanced 
Regents diploma. 
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Cum Laude 
Makenzie Sheffield:  Makenzie is the daughter 
of Edward and Lori Sheffield.  She is attending 
Elmira College in the fall majoring in English 
Literature with possible minors in Creative 
Writing and Music.  She was Captain of Gila 
Ridge Color Guard in Yuma, AZ, where she 
attended school until Summer 2018.   Joining 
MWCS this year, she participated in Chorus, 
Select Choir, Stardust and is a member of the 
Varsity Club for participation in cross-country, 
indoor and outdoor track. She is a member of 
both All-County Select Chorus and Tri-M Music 
Honor Society. She played Sophie in this years 
production of “Mamma Mia”. Makenzie has 
been active in her communities both in Arizona 
and St. Lawrence County by volunteering at a 
variety of local music/ theatre events. Maken-
zie has worked daycare, babysitting, and eq-
uine care. She is currently employed at JC’s 
River Run in Waddington.  Makenzie has been 
awarded the Langdon Award Scholarship from 
Elmira College. She will earn a Regents diplo-
ma.  

Cum Laude 
Kellsie Tiernan:  Kellsie is the daughter of Jay and 
Kelley Tiernan.  She is attending Daemen College 
and has been accepted into the Physical Therapy BS/
DPT program.  This accomplishment allows Kellsie 
direct admittance as a freshman into the Doctor of 
Physical Therapy program.  She has been a member 
of National Honor Society, Stage Crew for the Drama 
Club, Vice President of the Outing Club and is a 
member of the track team.  Kellsie is an athlete for 
Madrid-Waddington in both soccer and basketball 
earning distinction of Captain for both teams. She 
has achieved Athlete of Distinction for both soccer 
and basketball and earned Academic All- Northern 
for all sports and the All- Northern Sportsmanship 
award.  Kellsie has been awarded the Dean’s schol-
arship from Daemen College. Kellsie has earned an 
Advanced Regents diploma. 
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As the school year quickly winds down and as we anxiously await the arrival of summer, our atten-
tion is drawn to the multitude of “end of year” activities for our students and their families. Sched-
uling can be a little overwhelming so I have included a list of important dates worthy of your atten-
tion. 

 
June 5, Wednesday - Spring Concert, Grades 3-5,  6:00 p.m. 

 
June 7, Friday -  K-5 PTO Sponsored “Fun Day”    

 
June 14, Friday - Flag Day Celebration 

 
June 20, Thursday - UPK Celebration 9:30 a.m. 

 
June 21, Friday - Kindergarten Graduation 9:30 a.m. 

11:00 Dismissal  
 

June 24, Monday - 11:00 Dismissal  
 

June 25, Tuesday - Grade 5 Graduation 9:30 a.m.  
Last Day of School For Students 

11:00 Dismissal 
 
We will continue to send home important information with your children. Please be sure to check 
book bags each day. If You have any questions, please call our Elementary Office at 315-322-5746, 
Ext. 201. 
 
At the completion of this school year we will be saying goodbye to two of our most treasured teach-
ers. Miss Kowalchuk and Mrs. Deleel will be retiring after a combined Seventy-one years of teach-
ing, all at the elementary level.  Both of these incredible educators have touched the lives of hun-
dreds of MWCS kids with their caring and compassionate approach to learning. They have brilliant-
ly delivered sound academic instruction while at the same time, providing those “intangibles” es-
sential in molding young lives. Their ability to balance a solid academic program with good “old 
fashion” fun is truly masterful. Mrs. Deleel and Miss Kowalchuk never lost sight of the fact that chil-
dren are precious commodities whose days should be filled with enthusiasm and wonder. We wish 
them all the happiness as they embark on a new and exciting chapter in their lives; retirement. 
 
As always, it has been an honor and a pleasure working with the students and families of MWCS 
this year. Our ability to succeed in providing a solid educational experience combining a strong ac-
ademic foundation with essential character education relies heavily on a positive working relation-
ship between home and school. Our goal has always been and will continue to focus on all skills 
required for future success and happiness. Please remember, if you have any questions or con-
cerns, please contact me by phone or in person. My door is always open. 

 
Have a safe and relaxing summer ! 

 
 
Matt Daley   

 

 
 

 
 

   
                      

END OF YEAR NOTE FROM ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL 
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Six ways to encourage summer 
reading 

 
    1.   Get your child a library card at your local pub-
lic library.  It’s free! 
    2.  Read to your child every day — in your 
backyard, at the doctor’s office, in line at the 
grocery store, on vacation. 
    3.  Set a good example—read on your own 
and discuss your books with your kids.  
    4.  Keep books everywhere—in the car, in 
front of the TV, in the kitchen, on the porch. 
    5.  Post a “refrigerator list’ of the books family 
members have read during the summer. 
 

For more information, go to:  
www.summerreadingnys.org  

 

JUNE HIGHLIGHTS 
Elementary 

Universal  
Pre-Kindergarten 
September 2019 

Madrid-Waddington 
 

Applications are being accepted from 
district residents interested in having 
their child participate in our Universal 
Pre-Kindergarten (UPK) program.   This 

is a half-day program and is for any 
child who will turn four years of age  
on or before December 1, 2019 and 

a resident of the M-W District. 
 

If you are interested, please call the  
Elementary Office at  

315-322-5746, ext. 201 to 
receive a registration packet. 

 

MAINTENANCE DEPARTMENT NEWS 
End of School Year Pesticide Notification 

 Schools are required to maintain a list of staff and persons in parental relation who wish to receive forty-eight hour prior 
written notification of pesticide application at relevant facilities and procedures on how to register with the school to be on such a 
list for notification.  This notice shall be made available at the at the beginning and end of each school year.  
 If you would like to obtain information about products being applied, including warnings that appear on the label of pesti-
cides used, or would like to be placed on our notification list, please contact District Office, at 315-322-5746 ext. 221 
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Guidance Department News 

Information for College-Bound Juniors 

   Juniors completed a resume and a career inventory earlier in the year to prepare them to 
attend “Gateways to Careers” at SUNY CANTON  in April. We encourage juniors who are inter-
ested in college to spend time this summer thinking about colleges they feel might be a good 
fit.  Visiting colleges you have a strong interest in is also a valuable experience to determine 
whether you feel those colleges will meet your needs.  College websites are wonderful re-
sources for finding out about campus tours, open houses, admission requirements, financial 
aid and other pertinent data. 

     In the Fall of 2019, students who plan to attend college should take at least one of the col-
lege entrance exams (the SAT and/or the ACT).  This is especially important for students who 
intend to go to a four-year college directly out of high school, and who did not take one of 
these exams Spring of 2019.   

    

Upcoming SAT / ACT Exams  

   SAT 

* Students must pre-register at www.collegeboard.com 

    Test Fee information available online at www.collegeboard.com 

     August 24, 2019   March 14, 2020 

 October 5, 2019   May 2, 2020 

 November 2, 2019   June 6, 2020 

 December 7, 2019 

 

  ACT   

*Students must pre-register at www.actstudent.org 

   Test Fee information available online at  www.actstudent.org 

 

 September 14, 2019   April 4, 2020 

 October 26, 2019   June 13, 2020 

 December 14, 2019    
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Scholarship Information:   Attention MWCS Graduating Class of 2020!   
Looking ahead to Fall of  2019…. 

Check with your Guidance Office frequently for scholarship opportunities 

 
The Guidance Office has compiled a website which includes a variety of scholarships that our students are 
eligible to apply for.  On the school’s website www.mwcsk12.org —  click on the link  HIGH SCHOOL, 
then Guidance, then Scholarships; scholarships are listed by the month applications are due.  
 
When scholarship applications are sent to our office, we copy them and keep them in a file outside Mrs. 
Britton’s office.   In addition, many of the applications are now available online through our Guidance 
web page.   
 

PLEASE CHECK THE WEBSITE, THE SCHOLARSHIP FILE AND GUIDANCE OFFICE BULLETIN 
BOARD FREQUENTLY TO TAKE ADVANTAGE OF NEW APPLICATIONS.   

Be sure to pay close  attention to the DEADLINE DATES !!   

EARLY NOTICE for SEPTEMBER 2019 SCHOOL TAX COLLEC-
TION…… Due to current security  

precautions, the School Tax Collector, Mrs. Andress, will be located in 
the High School side of our campus.    

Hours of collection will be 3:00 - 5:00 PM 
More specific information will be included in the District’s August  

Newsletter which can be accessed on our website.  

 
Notice to Parents / Guardians !!! 

 
All students in Grades K - 12 are expected to provide their own set of  

headphones for school use in September.  
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Guidance Office Extensions 
315-322-5746 

Mrs. Britton - 215 
Mrs. Siddon - 214 
  Mrs. Fox - 218 

 
EMAIL 

sbritton@mwcsk12.org 
tsiddon@mwcsk12.org 

 

You will can view your Fall class schedule on SchoolTool in  
mid-August. 

If adjustments need to be made to your schedule,  
please plan to call or visit the Guidance Office on these dates: 

 
Monday, August 26, 2019 
Tuesday, August 27, 2019 

 
8:00 AM to 2:00 PM 

 
Note:  Access to SchoolTool will not be available after  

June 30, 2019 until mid-August due to class scheduling for 
the coming school year. 

CLASS SCHEDULES FOR FALL 2019 
Grades 9—12 

NEW STUDENT REGISTRATIONS FOR FALL 2019 

If you are new to the Madrid-Waddington Central School District, and wish to  
register your child(ren), registration may be done through the District Office  

during the months of July and August, Tuesday through Friday, 8:00 AM - 2:00 PM. 
Please call Patty Bogart at 315-322-5746, ext. 221 in District Office for information and an  

appointment.   New registrants for Grades 6 - 12 will have the opportunity to speak with the 
Guidance Counselors regarding class schedules on the dates in August listed above. 

Board of Education 2019-2020 
 

Tina Wilson Bush 
Bruce Durant 
Charles Grant 

Brian Hammond 
Richard Hobkirk 
Katheryn Logan 
Gerald Molnar 

Matthew O’Bryan 
Jordan Walker 

 
President and Vice President to be 

elected at July reorganizational meeting. 

BOARD MEETING DATES  — 2019-2020 
 

All meetings 7:00 PM, in High School Library  
unless otherwise noted 

 
       - Wednesday, July 3 - Reorg. & Reg. Meeting  
       - Tuesday, August 20 - Reg. Meeting; set tax rate 
       - Tuesday, September 17 - Regular Meeting 
       - Tuesday, October 15 - Regular Meeting 
       - Tuesday, November 19 - Regular Meeting 
       - Tuesday, December 17 - Regular Meeting 
       - Tuesday, January  21 - Regular Meeting 
       - Tuesday, February 11 - Regular Meeting 
       - Tuesday, March 17 - Regular Meeting 
       - Thursday, April 1 - BOCES Annual Meeting 
       - Tuesday, April 7 - Special Budget Mtg(Optional) 
       - Monday, April 20 - Reg. Mtg & BOCES Budget  
       - Tuesday, May 12 - Public Budget @ 6 PM 
       - Tuesday, May 19 - Annual Budget & BOE Member  
              Vote; Bus Vote; Regular Meeting 
       - Tuesday, June 16 - Regular Meeting  
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 IMMUNIZATION REQUIREMENTS….  
 

         Students entering school in September 2019—Immunization   
requirements …. New York State Law Section 2164 requires that schools will not per-

mit a child to attend school unless the parent provides the school with a certificate of immunization or 
proof from a physician, nurse practitioner or physician’s assistant that the child is in the process of receiv-

ing the required immunizations.  Public and private school officials may not admit unvaccinated children to 
school in excess of 14 days.   Please see the School Nurse’s webpage under immunization tab for complete 

listing of immunization requirements.  NEW requirements for a student entering are as follows:  
Kindergarten, 1st, 2nd, 3rd & 4th grades —Two (2) doses MMR and two (2) doses Varicella 

  Grades 6, 7, 8 & 9 —Two (2) doses Varicella 
  Grades 7, 8 & 9 —One dose Meningococcal 
  Grade 12– Two (2) doses of Meningococcal or one dose if first dose was received at 16  
                                               years of age or older 

These vaccinations can be obtained at any Public Health clinic (315-386-2325) or from your  
private health care provider. 

 
New York State law requires that all new entrants (whether PreK or Kdg), Grades 1, 3, 5, 7, 9 and 
11, and all students entering a school district for the first time have a health examination by a 

New York State licensed provider.  This exam must be provided to school within 30 days of entry into 
school or the grade levels indicated.   A review of the immunization certificates and/or other proof of im-
munity are needed at the time of registration of all students, inclusive of new entrants and transfers. 
 
Medication:   If your child will be taking medicine at school, provider and parent permission forms are 
needed for both prescription and over-the-counter medications.  New medication permission forms are 
required each year and the form is available online under the “Medications” tab of the School Nurse 
webpage. 

If you have any questions, please call our School Nurse, Mrs. Amber Murphy, until June 25, at  
315-322-5746, ext. 203 

 315-322-0030 (fax) 

 
Information and the application for Free & Reduced eligibility requirements 
will be provided in our District’s August 2019 newsletter.  Please contact the 
District Office at 315-322-5746, ext. 221 for information on this application 

for Free and Reduced Price School Meals/Milk application.  
 

This application must be completed EVERY SEPTEMBER when returning to 
school to continue your child’s eligibility.   

 

ANTICIPATED  2019 - 2020  LUNCH PRICES  
Elementary Lunch  $2.25        Jr/Sr High Lunch    $2.50          

Breakfast:  $1.50 

NURSE’S OFFICE Updates... 
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Find us on the Web  

www.mwcsk12.org 

 

“Like” us on  

Facebook STUDENTS RETURN TO SCHOOL 
Wednesday, September 4, 2019 


